
150 Ferrand Drive, Suite 208 
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T 416.926.1907 F 416.926.1601 
www.pollutionprobe.org 

 

Ms. Christine Long 
Board Secretary  
Ontario Energy Board  
P.O. Box 2319, 27th Floor  
2300 Yonge Street  
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4  
 
December 20, 2019  
 
Re:  EB-2019-0255 Guidelines for Potential Projects to Expand Access to Natural Gas Distribution  
 
Dear Ms. Long:  
 
On December 17, 2019 the Board published a notice soliciting participation in the development of the 
Guidelines for Potential Projects to Expand Access to Natural Gas Distribution. Pollution Probe hereby 
applies for participation and requests that it be eligible for the recovery of reasonably incurred costs for 
its participation. Pollution Probe is a frequent intervenor in Board proceedings and a copy of the current 
Annual Filing can be found on the Board’s website at the following location: 
 

http://www.rds.oeb.ca/HPECMWebDrawer/Record/647508/File/document 
 
Notice  
 
Pollution Probe requests that further communications with respect to this matter be sent to: 
 
Michael Brophy  
Consultant for Pollution Probe 
28 Macnaughton Road  
Toronto, Ontario M4G 3H4  
Phone: 647-330-1217  
Email: Michael.brophy@rogers.com  
 
Respectfully submitted on behalf of Pollution Probe.  
 
Original signed by  

 
__________________  
 
Michael Brophy, P.Eng., M.Eng., MBA  
Consultant to Pollution Probe  
Phone: 647-330-1217  
Email: Michael.brophy@rogers.com 
 
cc:  Richard Carlson, Pollution Probe (via email)  
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